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The Honorable Larry Gossett 





November 16, 2011
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) with the City of Woodinville is the final legislative action needed to complete the Sheriff’s Office reorganization in East King County, reducing two precincts into one, and creating an East Precinct Command Center (EPCC) in a location central to the consolidated precinct.  The agreement is specific to the City of Woodinville and includes the terms and basis for the facility improvements needed to accommodate unincorporated officers in the Woodinville Police Department and describes the credit the city will receive toward its annual costs for police services in exchange for shared facility space.
The MOA with the City of Woodinville was originally included as part of Ordinance 17186 approved by Council in September, but was separated prior to enactment in order to answer additional technical questions posed/raised by the City.  After resolving these issues, the City Manager of Woodinville approved the agreement on October 28, 2011.  This agreement is substantially similar to the five other facility sharing agreements approved as a group in Ordinance 17186.  In addition, this agreement does not change the previous financial assumptions related to the overall reorganization.   One of the four previous pieces of legislation supporting the East Precinct Command Center is a supplemental appropriation that provides all the funding necessary to remodel the space in Sammamish City Hall for the EPCC and to make improvements to contract city facilities in order to accommodate unincorporated officers.  The funding for Woodinville’s facility is included in this appropriation and no additional funds are required to implement this MOA.

A key component of the EPCC project is creating MOAs with contract city partners to provide space for unincorporated officers in their facilities.  Unincorporated officers will be able to drop in to these cities to write reports, meet with colleagues and supervisors, and perform other routine tasks.  Because of its central location for the northeast section of the precinct, the County will make more extensive improvements at the Woodinville Police Department than in other locations to allow for evidence storage and LiveScan and Breath Alcohol Concentration (BAC) machines. This innovative consolidation and space sharing arrangement represents a collaborative and creative effort between the Sheriff’s Office, the Executive Office, and contract partners with the goal of providing continued public safety services to the citizens of King County in the face of dwindling public funds.
The financial analysis supporting all EPCC projects shows a 20-year net financial benefit of an estimated $8.6 million to the County.  The lease and operating costs at the EPCC are less on an annual basis than the operating and maintenance costs at the two existing facilities.  Further, the major maintenance needed for precinct 2 and 3 facilities is significant and will largely be avoided when the buildings are sold.  Finally, the costs of the tenant improvements for the EPCC and improvements in contract city space will be more than recouped by the sale of the two properties.
This agreement has been reviewed the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO), who was involved in drafting the MOA template and reviewing any changes to the final agreements by individual cities.
If you have questions, please contact the Sheriff’s Office Budget Manager, Jason King,
 at 206-205-7609.  
Thank you in advance for your expedited consideration of this legislation.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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ATTN:  Cindy Domingo, Acting Chief of Staff



  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff
Scott Sotebeer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office
Steve Strachan, Chief Deputy, King County Sheriff’s Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Manager, PSB
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)

Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO

Sung Yang, Chief of Staff, KCEO

Frank Abe, Director of Communications, KCEO
Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO
Gail Stone, Law and Justice Policy Advisor, KCEO

